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From: H. Vincent Moses‐PhD <vincate@att.net>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 5:04 PM 
To: Philip Falcone <philipjfalcone@gmail.com>; Steve Lech <rivcokid@gmail.com>; Nancy Parrish 
<factsgirl@icloud.com>; Watson, Scott <SWatson@riversideca.gov>; Don Morris <drdmorris@earthlink.net>; 
Chuck Tobin <ctobin@burrtec.com>; John Brown <john.brown@bbklaw.com>; Edwards, Erin 
<EEdwards@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External] Beacon Way item on upcoming CHB Agenda 

Dear Philip and Scott, 

I think I ran over the 3000 character limit in my online response to the Beacon Way item on 
your next week's agenda, so I pasted it at the bottom of this email for your review.  Please 
share with the other commissioners, if you will. 

One thing right up front: we think the entire District needed to be noticed on this item from the 
beginning, and certainly now.  Restricting it to the top of Beacon Way cost many of us an 
opportunity to weigh in on this important matter.  I got the notice through Don Morris' email 
chain, and only today! 

Take note of my comments RE CEQA and NAGPRA (Native American Grave Protection Act), 
as well as the failure to pull any permits before the fact for anything the applicant did  prior to 
being red flagged by the City.  Neal might be forgiven, the architect knew better than to 
operate without permits. 

Best regards, 

Vince & Cate 

Dear Chair and Distinguished Members of CHB: 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to weigh in on the proposed replacement house atop Beacon 
Way within the Mount Rubidoux Historic District.  My wife and I handled the petition 
establishing the MRHD for then Councilman Ron Loveridge in the 1980s, eventually leading to 
it's arrival as the first designated HD in Riverside.  Soon thereafter, I worked with 30th Street 
Architects of Newport Beach and Randy Hlubik, Landscape Architect on the MRHD Design 
Guidelines.. Below are our objections to the proposed determination: 
 
1. With the greatest of respect to HPO Watson, the applicant's entire proposal, in our humble 
view is based on a fraud.  The applicant, Mr. Neal and his architect Mr. Broeski, from the 
beginning appear to have intentionally avoided the Municipal Code and its requirements for 
legal grading and asbestos removal permits, not to mention the required demolition 
permit.  We cannot judge their motives, though perhaps the applicant wanted to escape the 
scrutiny of inspectors and the CEQA review process.  By their failure to pull permits, they 
endangered the health and safety of the residents of the District.  Moreover, seeking a permit 
to grade within the district would have triggered CHB and CEQA review,   especially on such a 
steep slope with known Native American archaeological history.  In our view, their knowing 
actions demonstrated a flagrant disregard for the City, it's governance, the Municipal Code, 
and the people of the HD in a kind of catch me if you can, while, carrying on as if things were 
on the up and up. An act now, ask for forgiveness later proposition. 
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To this day, there are no permits filed with the City in the online permits section of the City's 
Building Safety web page. 
 
2. The applicant, in total disregard for health and safety, without permits, removed asbestos 
bearing roofing tiles and probably air conditioning duct coverings.  Do not assume they did 
not know the regulations in this instance. If Mr. Neal did not know, certainly Mr. Broeski knew. 
He has practiced architecture in Riverside for more than 20 years, pulling hundreds if not 
thousands of permits along the way.  When Cate and I replaced our ancient HVAC years ago 
in our 1912 house, we pulled a permit and had a company licensed in asbestos removal do 
the work in "moon suits," and at a price too.  The City inspected the permitted work. 
 
3. Contrary to the findings by staff, this project is certainly subject to CEQA review by virtue of 
being within a designated Historic District, especially in a Certified Local Government covered 
HD, per SHPO.  Moreover, the MRHD is covered under the Native American Grave Protection 
Act (NAGPA) since it contained a Cahuilla grave site just below Mr. Neal's slope.  According to 
the Riverside Daily Press, when S. C. Evans, Jr. cut Ladera Lane through the area below the 
Neal site around 1910, he unearthed 110 barrels of bones from that said grave site.  Frank 
Miller, Master of the Mission Inn, offered to buy them from him! 
 
The entire HD contains known Native American archaeological remains, including grinding 
basins, and other artifacts on the land, not simply the Neophyte Spring Rancheria on the north 
slope below Indian Hill Road. as asserted in the staff report. 
 
4. A technical point: this project should have triggered a notice to the entire District, and not 
have been restricted to surrounding residents at the top of the hill. Cate and I got this notice 
only through the largess of Don Morris and his neighborhood email chain this morning, July 8, 
2020 
 
Given the above, my wife and I urge you to deny the determination that this project is exempt 
from CEQA. We think it clearly falls squarely within the CEQA review process due to its 
potentially adverse impact on architectural and related pre-Riverside cultural resources within 
the HD.  We do not believe that knowing destruction of resources without the advantage of 
legal permits is an excuse to provide cover via an ex post facto CoA. 
 
5. Noes on the Broeski design plan: While my wife and I do not advocate replication or mimicry 
for new construction in the MRHD, we do believe in this case the applicant needs to adhere 
closer to the mid-century modern style of the previous home, including hipped roof and 
horizontal massing.  The glass window wall on the southwest elevation should more closely 
reflect uninterrupted window walls of the mid-century as in the example of the famous Case 
Study House in the Hollywood Hills, or Philip Johnson's Glass House.  The building technology 
exists to make it so.  In our view, the current plan evokes the contractor houses of Orange 
Crest more than the Modern Movement houses of the mid-century.   

We believe the CHB must negotiate the matter of CEQA and the flagrant failure to obtain 
legitimate permits before granting a CoA for this premature project. 
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to contribute thought on this proposal, and best of luck in 
your deliberations. 
 
Best regards, 
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Vince Moses and Cate Whitmore 

--  
Herman Vincent Moses, PhD CEO & Principal VinCate & Associates Museum and Historic 
Preservation Consultants 

Protect yourself and those around you. Wear a face covering, stay home, and avoid 

gatherings with people outside your household. RiversideCA.gov/COVID-19 
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July 12, 2020         VIA E-Mail 
 
City of Riverside 
Cultural Heritage Board 
 
 
Re: Agenda Item #4 Planning Case P19-0487 (COA) 
 
 
Dear Members of the Cultural Heritage Board: 
 
Old Riverside Foundation encourages the Cultural Heritage Board to deny the Certificate of 
Appropriateness for the above-referenced planning case.  The proposed structure continues to be in 
defiance of the Mt. Rubidoux Historic District Guidelines, despite the cosmetic changes made to the 
proposed design.  Perhaps it is instructive to recap how we got to this point. 
 
This case started last September just after Labor Day weekend.  The existing 1960’s home on Beacon 
Way was demolished.  Old Riverside Foundation notified the City and asked if a demolition permit had 
been issued.  We were told that it had not been issued, and a Stop Work Notice was issued by the 
Building and Safety Department.  Unfortunately this was too little, too late, as nearly the entire structure 
had been demolished and removed. 
 
At the Cultural Heritage Board (CHB) meeting in October, the City asked for a Certificate of 
Appropriateness for the after-the-fact demolition and for the design of the replacement home.  The CHB 
had concern about the design of the replacement home.  The architect acknowledged that he was aware 
that there were guidelines for the Mt. Rubidoux Historic District, but based on the submitted design, 
chose to ignore them.  The CHB recommended that the applicant meet with a committee of 3 CHB 
members to discuss.  Since the applicant was not in attendance, the issue was continued to the November 
meeting. 
 
At the November meeting, the Cultural voted to deny the Certificate of Appropriateness for both the 
after-the-fact demolition and the replacement structure.  The CHB issued eight findings in support of its 
decision.  Four of the findings were about the demolition being in violation of the California 
Environmental Quality Act since the Mt. Rubidoux Historic District is a Cultural Resource, and four of 
the findings were about the design of the proposed structure being in violation of the Mt. Rubidoux 
Historic District Guidelines. 
 
The applicant appealed the decision to the Land Use Committee (Councilmembers Conder, Edwards, 
Fierro). 
 
At the January Land Use Committee meeting, the Committee came to a compromise decision.  The 
Certificate of Appropriateness for the after-the-fact demolition was granted (a decision that Old 
Riverside Foundation strongly disagrees with), and the applicant was instructed to meet with a 
committee of three CHB members to discuss modifications to the replacement structure, where this 
committee would help guide the owner and architect toward a design in keeping with the established 
guidelines.  Committee meetings were held on May 28 and June 11.  The architect made some 
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adjustments to the original design in an attempt to address the committee’s concerns and meet the design 
guidelines. 
 
Based on what is available in the agenda item, Old Riverside Foundation does not believe that the revised 
design meets the guidelines.  The staff report continues to misapply the Neighborhood Standard in the 
guidelines by ignoring the only Historic District Contributor nearby, which happens to be next door to 
this case.  The guidelines were put in place to ensure that new structures harmonize with contributing 
structures, not non-contributors.  To continue to base compliance on non-contributors will only ensure 
that new non-complying structures will persist into the future, in violation of the spirit in which the Mt. 
Rubidoux Historic District Guidelines were established in the first place. 
 
At issue for the Cultural Heritage Board (and for all of us) is: do Historic Districts have any meaning in 
the City of Riverside?  The CHB can respond with a resounding “Yes” by again denying a Certificate of 
Appropriateness for the proposed structure, along with a list of findings in support of its decision.  While 
the applicant may appeal to the City Council and take his chances there, the CHB must be there to 
support the Historic Districts while the decision is in its hands. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Michael J. Gentile 
President 
Old Riverside Foundation 
 



From: Teresa & Jason Wassman <fullmaa@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 11:21 AM 
To: Andrade, Frances <FANDRADE@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External] Deny the certificate of appropriateness for Beacon street 
 
I am deeply disappointed that the committee attempted to reach a comprise on allowing a 
new structure to replace an illegally removed structure. The City’s requirement for a 
demolition permit encompasses more than just whether a struction should be removed. Did 
the builder obtain a hazardous material demolition permit? The property most likely had 
asbestos. Were workers protected? Did the builder have a permit from Cal/OSHA?  
  
Government fails when there is a lack of coordinated response and collaboration. The City 
utterly failed to perform their duties and the builder should not be rewarded for their 
mutual failures. Ms. Edwards has proven herself to be either ill informed or a wolf in sheep’s 
clothing. Her decision making processes are faulty and should be viewed with a critical eye.  
 
 
I am demanding the City deny a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed structure on 
Beacon Way.  
 
 
Namaste 
Teresa Wassman  
3673 Oakwood Place 
 



From: Don Morris <drdmorris@earthlink.net>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 12:54 AM 
To: Andrade, Frances <FANDRADE@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External] Public Comment regarding Beacon Way Design 
 
Dear Chairman and Members of the Cultural Heritage Board,  
 
As you realize, this project at the top of Beacon Way has been fraudulent from the start. The Building Design 
Guidelines of the Mt. Rubidoux Historic District were approved 27 years ago by the City Council. The illegal 
demolition of the existing house by the owner and architect, was done with NO permits of any kind. Had the 
owner or the architect followed the required procedure, it would have undoubtedly triggered requirements 
for legal grading, asbestos removal permits, a demolition permit, other inspections, and the CEQA review.  
 
This property sits in the middle of the Historic District which	contains	known	Native	American	
archaeological	remains.	Other	building	sites	in	the	Historic	District	have	been	required	to	submit	
required	archaeological	studies,	and	so	should	this	one.	 
 
 In addition they are attempting to build a structure on a very steep slope which has stability concerns for the 
neighbors below. In short, the owner of the property and his architect has shown complete disregard for the 
health and safety of the residents of the Historic District. This will NOT be forgiven.  
 
Additionally the design submitted to the CHB is an insult to the Historic District Guidelines. Any responsible 
owner, and competent architect would be ashamed of their actions thus far, and the completely non‐
conforming design and construction they have submitted for approval.  
 
I respectively ask the Cultural Heritage Board to deny this design. Additionally, I ask that you require the legal 
grading permit, a stability report of the ground on the building site, an EIR study to include a report of Native 
American archaeological findings, and require a CEQA review.  
 
Sincerely,  
Don Morris   
 
4736 Indian Hill Road 
Riverside, CA. 92501 

   



From: Molly A. Morris <mollymorris819@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 12:15 AM 
To: Andrade, Frances <FANDRADE@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External] new build on Beacon Way 
 
As a 34 year resident of the Mt. Rubidoux Historic District, I would like to voice my opinion on the design 
of the projected house on Beacon Way. I have been going through my copy of the design guidelines 
looking at the varied designs of homes in the district that are examples of contributing structures. With 
all of the choices available, nothing even remotely resembles the submitted design for this project. The 
guidelines provide the City with a set of policies and design criteria that will  "provide sensitive 
integration of new infill development within the district." This statement is found on page1 as is the 
following: "Through these guidelines, the City is attempting to enrich and preserve the historical 
character of the District." I am opposed to the acceptance of the design since the proposed house does 
not fit in with the overall character of the District. I have concerns that the builder is not trying to fit in 
to the District, let alone contribute to it.  His lack of concern for following required procedures for 
demolition attests to that. We have design guidelines to preserve our historic district. If someone does 
not wish to follow them, there are many other building sites around Riverside that have no guidelines in 
place. My vote is NO.      Sincerely, Molly Morris 
 



Wednesday, July 15, 2020 

Dear Members of the Cultural Heritage Board: 

Before getting started we want to state that we resent having to stress about 

this issue in the middle of a pandemic. We are worried about decisions re-

quired of us regarding the new school year. This hearing should have been de-

layed not rushed. We understand that there is great pressure by a small num-

ber of loud voices to move on, but we are entirely unsympathetic. Our neigh-

borhood did not create this situation and we should not be distracted by it 

now.  

We thank the Cultural Heritage Board for your efforts to move forward accord-

ing to standards that protect the integrity of our community. We depend on you 

and you have been there for us. We are writing you today to speak on behalf of: 

• Process. There is a carefully developed system in place that supports re-

sponsible development. That process has not been respected. 

• Precedent. If people can destroy properties without process only to re-

place them with the latest hot homestyle the integrity of our community 

will not endure.  

• Heritage. Fashions come and go. No one builds a home that they do not 

believe in, but time has a way of revealing poor choices. Our neighbor-

hood preserves a particular era of quality and grace. The proposed struc-

ture represents a contemporary form quite alien to our local aesthetic. 

We live adjacent to the property that was illegally destroyed last year. After re-

ceiving a notice from the City that your Board was to consider an application 

for demolition, David visited the property only to discover that our opportunity 

as a community to have input had been stolen. David contacted the architect 

about the application for a new building. He was told that the owner was “just 

looking for a place to retire and that I could trust him.”  David could only reply 

most uncomfortably that it was hard to have faith in someone who tore town 

an existing structure depriving our community of any opportunity to testify to 

the personality and value of what is now only a sad memory. The architect re-

plied that he disagreed with the decision to demo.  

We are very close with our neighbors. They are wonderful people who mean the 

world to us. We respect and help each other all the time. We desperately want 

to trust this new neighbor, as his architect suggested, but the scheming, disre-

spect, and anger in evidence thus far worry us.  

The farmhouse architecture proposed for this site elevates the structure con-

siderably. A huge transom with no apparent purpose will illuminate it in a 

fashion that is totally unrepresentative of the character of the area. Farmhouse 



designs are very trendy today. We are glad that they are replacing the 

McMansion style in suburban popularity, but the design is part of a fad that 

will pass (see the attached article) and it is altogether inconsistent with our 

neighborhood. We have design guidelines for downtown. We are very disap-

pointed that City staff are not able to respect them.  

It is not our nature to rant. Our ties to this town are deep and, like you, we are 

also committed to its service. We believe in data, measured responses, and in 

real respect for different viewpoints. Unfortunately, the proposed precedent of-

fered by this violent incident worries us greatly. It threatens both our past and 

our future. We are writing this letter of opposition with sadness and reluctance 

but are forced to do so by the obvious point that our neighborhood’s integrity is 

precious, fragile and irreplaceable. We have complete faith that you will vote 

according to your best judgement after fairly considering different opinions. 

City Council will also consider this question and they should have your un-

rushed opinion. Thank you for listening. 

 

 

 

David Crohn                                           Kara Crohn 

3587 Mt. Rubidoux Dr. 


















